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DRAFT- 06/17/2010 
FINAL –07/22/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
June 10, 2010 
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:06 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at Gadsden Administrative Complex.

     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Manuela Huerta, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.       

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Castillo.       

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:  

           Superintendent Nava reported on the graduation cohort rates.  The District’s overall rate was 69%, increasing 20%from the 2007-2008 school year.  Chaparral High School’s rate was a 73% for 2008-2009.  Desert Pride’s rate was 48% increasing 6%; Gadsden High School’s rate was 69%, increasing 21%; and Santa Teresa High School’s rate was 76% increasing 19%.

	Board President
	B.  President Viramontes reported that the board members had recently attended the NMSBA Law Conference.  The conference provided the Gadsden administration with a great deal of information concerning civil rights, as well as updates in issues concerning school boards nationwide.  President Viramontes also reported that the GISD budget for the 2010-2011 school year would soon be submitted to the PED for approval.  She thanked Chief Financial Officer Steven Suggs and the Finance department for all of their hard work in the preparation of the budget, and thanked all of the district's staff for their efforts concerning budget cuts.  President Viramontes mentioned that there would soon be changes concerning Title 9 that would affect booster clubs and fundraising activities.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members  
      Vice President Ford reported that he found the NMSBA Law Conference informative, and keeps that it keeps the board members aware of many issues facing schools in general.  He commended GISD Athletic Director Bump Elliot for his efforts to bring GISD into compliance with the new Title 9 guidelines even though they are not yet in effect.  Mr. Elliot's proactive approach will ensure that GISD will be prepared when these new policies are in place. 

	
	Secretary Saenz remarked that the law conference brought several issues to her attention; specifically, cell phone usage by students, web-browsing, and teacher and administrative liability.  

	
	Manuela Huerta reported that she was aware of many school districts in Texas were facing budget and personnel cuts.

	
	Daniel Castillo said that he was glad to be in attendance at the meeting. However, he would be out for the next several meetings.  He went on to report that he was aware of many city and school budgets in California that were facing cuts, including personnel.

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – None 

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to modify the agenda by changing item 10 to adjournment without a closed session.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the May 27, 2010 board minutes.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  

      The following persons spoke in Open Forum:

      Amanda Flores, Yvette Garza-Stevens, Denise Gallegos and Tomas Diego. 

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	Student Handbook for 
2010-2011
	A. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Student Handbook for 2010-2011. Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Chaparral H.S. Subdivision Claim of Exemption 
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Chaparral H.S. Subdivision Claim of Exemption.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	District Technology Plan 
	C. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the District Technology Plan.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Facility Master Plan 
	D. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Facility Master Plan.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	2010-2011 Budget 
	E. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the 2010-2011 Budget.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Permanent Cash Transfers From 313000 Special Capital Outlay to 26141 Daniels Fund
	F. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Permanent Cash Transfers from 313000 Special Capital Outlay to 26141 Daniels Fund.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Permanent Cash Transfers From Operational  Fund 
	G. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Permanent Cash Transfers from Operational Fund.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	GOAL – Growing Our Area Librarians  MOU 
	A. Ruben Castañeda, executive director for the El Paso Area Libraries Consortium gave the board information on GOAL, Growing Our Area Librarians.  This program works by placing those interested in acquiring a degree in library science at the schools working with the librarians. 

	2010-2011 Natural Helpers MOU 
	B. Judy Creegan, Nursing Director explained that through the Natural Helpers MOU they were awarded $5,000.00 for the upcoming school year.  This money is to be used for training, materials, equipment and supplies necessary to support peer-to-peer service learning projects and activities for students.  

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended April 30, 2010
	C. Steve Suggs, Chief Financial Officer presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of April 30, 2010.  Mr. Suggs said the budget reports were still being submitted on a monthly basis.  

	Chaparral H.S. and Gadsden H.S. School  Based Health Centers MOU 
	D. Judy Creegan, Nursing Director said that both primary care and behavioral health services are provided at both Chaparral H.S. and Gadsden H.S. School Based Health Centers.  The Department of Health administers the centers.  

	Board Workshop for Board Goals  
	E. The Board discussed several dates for their workshop to set board goals, the workshop was set for June 29, 2010 at 7:30 a.m. 

	Adjournment
	       Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:32 p.m.                      
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